



# **NEWSLETTER NR 2**

#### GRUNDTVIG LEARNING PARTNERSHIP

## LET'S SAVE OUR CHILDREN

This is the second newsletter written by the Project partners to give you the latest news about LET'S SAVE OUR CHILDREN.

❖ The kick-off meeting in Iskenderun, Turkey in January 2014 was followed by the second transnational meeting in Rzeszow, Poland, in June 2014. In between the two meetings all four partners worked hard on separate as well as common tasks.

## THE SECOND TRANSNATIONAL MEETING

The second transnational meeting took place in Rzeszow, Poland, from 18<sup>th</sup> to 22<sup>nd</sup> June 2014. Two colleagues and four learners from the UK, nine colleagues from Turkey and 8 students and three teachers from Greece travelled to Poland. The Polish hosts had invited experts to talk to us about Addiction and Prevention in Poland. They had prepared both informative lectures as well as practical workshops in which we were given the opportunity to view Art and Drama as drug prevention methods. The four partners' common task was to present the results of their research on Drug Addiction concerning Disabled People in their countries.

After that, each partner presented what they had done in the five months between the two meetings. More specifically:

This project has been funded with support from the European Commission.

This publication reflects the views only of the author, and the Commission cannot be held responsible for any use which may be made of the information contained therein.

The Turkish partners presented the partnership website which they had designed and constructed. All partners agreed to enrich it and update it regularly. The website official address is <a href="www.letssaveourchildren.org">www.letssaveourchildren.org</a>

**The Polish partners** presented the comic they had designed and written in English. It was agreed that the comic be translated into Polish, Turkish and Greek. In addition, they presented a template for our partnership newspaper. All partners decided to write articles and send photos for the newspaper.

The English partners presented guidelines and tips for a successful drug prevention program. Suggestions were made on both the content and structure of an effective prevention program. The guidelines are to be followed by all partners while designing and planning the prevention programs in their home countries.

The Greek partners presented the page and group they had created on facebook (Victoria Tsaroucha – LET'S SAVE OUR CHILDREN). Secondly, the students presented the results of the survey they had carried out in two high schools concerning addictive substances and how vulnerable teenagers are. Furthermore, they gave each partner posters they had drawn themselves and a copy of the book they had published with 12 short stories entitled "Let's save our children from drugs".

To sum up, the second meeting in Poland was a very constructive one. Our next scheduled meeting is in London next October.

#### THE PARTNERS:

- ❖ BELEN HALK EĞİTİMİ MERKEZİ Iskenderun, Turkey
- DEVELOPMENT ASSOCIATION PYTHAGORAS Rzeszow, Poland
- ALFA REHABILITATION DAY CENTRE OF THE ELIM FOURSQUARE GOSPEL ALLIANCE

London, England

THE DIRECTORATE OF SECONDARY EDUCATION
OF FTHIOTIDA PREFECTURE
Lamia, Greece

## For Further Information

please contact:
VICTORIA TSAROUCHA
The Directorate of Secondary Education of Fthiotida Prefecture
85 Kyprou Street, Lamia, Greece, P.C. 35100
e-mails: victoria@lam.forthnet.gr
victoriatsarouha@yahoo.com

This project has been funded with support from the European Commission.

This publication reflects the views only of the author, and the Commission cannot be held responsible for any use which may be made of the information contained therein.